COVID-19 Response Meeting Minutes
10:00 AM – 11:00 AM
May 22, 2020
WebEx Call

Welcome 
· Second COVID-19 Response Meeting 
· Those on the call – Various LICH Staff (outreach, case management, HMIS, etc.), outreach organizations, shelter providers, PSH providers, RRH providers, local government and CDA’s, Dept of Social Services, etc. 
Recap from Last Meeting 
· Questions from last meeting 
· Density in shelters, guidance towards (families in single family homes, number of people in a space given the configuration of those units) – asked OTDA
· Reduction in the Census possibility – challenge on funding (shelters) 
Funding and Support for CoC Recipients and Shelter Providers
· ESG is included in some of funding that could be used for FT shelter support 
· First round of funding - 1 billion dollars that was released, NC published ESG and CDBG COVID applications RFPs which were due on May 1st 
· NC is in the process of reviewing the applications and making some recommendations, decisions will be made by next week 
· Figuring out contract language 
· Eligibility – technology (tablets, phones, etc.) to people in shelters 
· Suffolk County – Town of Brookhaven released their RFP which was due 2 days ago on Wednesday (May 20)
· Round 2 ESG Allocations – not yet released
· Emergency food and shelter program as part of The CARES Act – additional funding through that and our region is/has received an allocation of 2.3 million dollars 
· Health and Welfare Council (HWC) has recently taken over the administration of that program (dissemination of those funds). There’s a meeting on the 28th to discuss these funds and when they will be released 
· HUD is moving forward with Youth Demonstration Program – Looking to release the RFP soon within the next few weeks 
· Outreach NOFA is likely not to be released anytime soon 
· No release date for the CoC Application – SNAP office is trying to address CoC Program, and all want us to be focused on COVID-19 Response and Recovery and not focused on a national competition 
· HUD is putting the application on hold indefinitely 
· HUD is focused on COVID-19 and the CARES Act 
· Update on local round – some programs that are looking to not renew and there would be funds to reallocate in our region 
· Recommendation from full CoC and the Governance Board – releasing our local RFP (application deadline is July 27th for renewals) 
· Application is ready (recommendations from Ranking Committee – will be emailed and posted on the website) 


COVID-19 Crisis Response and Recovery 
· Welcome Chris Pitcher! Chris works for ICF – HUD Technical Assistance Provider 
· Technical Assistance for our region 
· COVID-19 Crisis Response and CARES Act Recovery 
· 30 communities that have received this offer (Long Island is 1 of the 30 that was selected to received TA), different from technical assistance received from the past 
· HUD is authorizing TA’s to work with the CoC’s and each of the ESG recipients within your communities (NC, SC, Town of Islip, Town of Brookhaven)
· Main goal of TA: Deal with the crisis and then recover (how are we going to house folks, how are we going to deal with the new shelter environments, where are folks supposed to go if shelters require smaller numbers, etc.) 
· Why Long Island? Proximity to city causes us to have a higher concern for the infection rates to COVID-19 and response, LI has 4 ESG recipients and the CoC, and LI is densely populated with a large geography 
· HUD TA helps you build capacity and helps you build capacity 
· Meeting with ESG recipients next week 
· Chris sits on the chair of the HUD ESG work group – He has a lot of knowledge around ESG 
· Core of Technical Assistance – Connecting CoC and ESG recipients and making sure that coordination and strategic investment is there
· TA for 1 year and maybe longer depending on the CARES Act and how the pandemic plays out 
· How could regions tie CDBG-CV funds together? 
· ESG CV is flexible funding 
· CDBG funding has always been flexible for years but there was a cap on public service and most of our homeless services fall under the public service cap (15%)
· Under the CDBG-CV, the cap is no longer there 
· The large goal of the CoC and ESG recipients – try to make sure that all of the different funds,  ESG, ESG-CV, CDBG-CV, CDBG, etc. any of those other programs are going to offer funding for homeless services are doing so strategically so that we’re not spending money in 1 pot. Untangle large list of funding sources that are coming through 
· LI is receiving the most intensive TA (Chris is a Stimulus Strategy 1 Coach)
Data Mapping System for Our Region 
· LICH is working with TAC (Ashley Mann-McLellan and Jenna Espinosa) on a systems map 
· It will assist with the ESG fund prioritization as well as seeing how we can position ESG at the frontline of homelessness prevention.
· Purpose of systems map – reflects the state of homelessness on LI that highlights gaps in our needs, strengths, and opportunities to maximize our response to homelessness. Below are some key data points that could inform immediate COVID-related planning: 
· Literally Homeless and Unsheltered Homeless 
· 7,516 people experienced homelessness in 2019* Doesn’t include street outreach
· Of those, 73% (5,505 people) experienced homelessness for the first time
· In 2019, the top reasons for homelessness in Long Island were:
· Eviction or being asked to leave a unit
· Release from prison or jail
· Job loss

Survey Summary/Discussion
· Results will be sent to National Alliance to End Homelessness (NAEH) which will be sent to Congress 
· 19 survey responses 
· Mix of close and open-ended questions 
· Survey results (data) will be compiled into percentages 
· Have been getting good information on COVID-19 especially now (bigger challenges initially, receiving information and getting PPE) 
· Needs and recommendations for use of funds 
· More shelter supports
· Homeless prevention (those who are losing their jobs) 
· Increased RRH 
· Increased health care supports i.e. Healthcare for the Homeless / HRSA – expanded services or funding to do more things?
· No MATCH (Currently ESG COVID does not require a MATCH) 
· MATCH requirements can be waived for a period for non-cv funds (HUD is still deciding for more mega-waivers for the regular ESG programs)
· Chris can help with MATCH issues (ESG program is easy to match and sometimes can be hard to document. If ESG regular MATCH becomes a problem, we can have conversations about that). 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Increasing caps or eliminating the caps on length of time when folks can receive rental assistance (RRH programs) and increasing or eliminating the caps with respect to rental payments (FMR) 

Resource Sharing
· COVID Resource Page on LIHomeless.org https://www.lihomeless.org/covid-19
· HUD Waivers: Memo https://files.hudexchange.info/resources/documents/Availability-of-Waivers-of-CPD-Grant-Program-and-Consolidated-Plan-Requirements-to-Prevent-the-Spread-of-COVID-19-and-Mitigate-Economic-Impacts-Caused-by-COVID-19.pdf




